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Hi Everyone 

 

Well it is the start of Spring on Tuesday and while the weather has been warmer, I guess 

we are into the bumpy ride that spring can be. With more wind but also more sunshine 

and it is lovely seeing the spring flowers always reminds of new life. 

 

One of the best parts of this job is getting to be a part of your meeting for the night and hearing about what 

you are doing in your communities. It is certainly inspiring to hear about what is happening out there. It is 

very interesting to hear about the different projects that country clubs are able to do, to what the town clubs 

do but both are doing a great job. I congratulate you all on the superb work you are doing. 

 

This morning I attended the Webinar on Membership and hope that some of you also attended this Webinar 

there was some great information on how to gain new members and ideas on how to retain them once you 

have gained them. Please remember every member is precious and make them all feel useful and welcome. 

There were also some good ideas on branch clubs and specialty clubs. I think branch clubs could be good to 

welcome in some younger members who could work in a branch club alongside the experienced club of older 

members. Could be a great way to get some new members. 

 

As a District we now have a Zoom Membership and this is open to all clubs to use if they want do a Zoom 

meeting. Allan Fleury is running this for the District and if you want to use this you need to book through him 

so that we are not having more than one person on a time. Contact him on 202f.gst@lionsclubs.org.nz he will 

be happy to talk it through with you on how to use.  

 

Kind regards and stay safe 

Sue Fleury 
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14 Snippets 

15 Snippets 

16 Snippets 

17 Snippets 

18 Snippets 

19 Snippets 

20 Bulletins received    

21 Next Southern Flyer 13th September  

  

  

                 

 Please send your bulletins to 

 202f.editor@lionsclubs..org.nz 

 

1 Message from DG Sue 

2 Sign  

3                                                       LICF              

4 DG Sue club visits 
5 1ST VDG Pam & 2nd VDG Jerry’s club visits 

 6                                      VDG Pam –GAT 

7 Clyde & Districts Wheelie Bin Project 

8                                                        LCIF 

9                                 Lion Foundation Grants  

10 Snippits 

11 Jingo Bingo Waikiwi 

12 Lawrence Helipad   

13                                                    Club snippets 

     

 

 

Where did I find  

this Sign, 

Lion Julie has been very 

Busy. 

Just a teaser 

Waiting for replacement sheets 

That I was promised 

First lot of Forms arrived on a lean!!! 
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202F- 2nd VDG Jeroen Schuurman-Proposed Club Visits 
 

 

1st September    Gore Host 

 

7th September   Alexandra Dunstan 

 

9th September   Wanaka Upper clutha 

 

14ths September    Clyde and district 

 

15th September    Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 

 

5th October     Lawrence 

 

12th October     Gore river valley 

 

13th October   Invercargill central 

 

2nd November  Ohai-Nightcaps 

202F -VDG Pam Fiveash-Proposed Club Visits 
 

 

Wednesday   9th   September  Clutha Valley 

 

Tuesday        15th   September  Riverton 

 

Tuesday      22nd    September  Riversdale 

 

Thursday      8th     October   Te Anau  Kepler 

 

Thursday    15th     October   Waihopai City 

 

Tuesday      20th     October   Invercargill Host 

 

Tuesday      10th     November  Roxburgh & Districts 

 

Monday      16th     November  Makarewa 

 

Thursday    19th    November  West Otago 

 

Tuesday       1st     December  Waikiwi 

 

 

Email : 202f.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Email:202f.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 
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Hello Everyone, and welcome to my first article in the Southern Flyer for the 2020-2021 year as your  

Vice District Governor.  

 

I have already begun visiting the Clubs I’m rostered to speak to on behalf of District Governor Sue.  

 

I thank the members of both Wanaka and Districts and Wyndham Pioneer for the warm welcome I was 

given, and for their hospitality.  

 

I appreciate the opportunity to meet fellow Lions and to hear how members of each Club are supporting their communities in their 

own unique ways.  

 

The projects undertaken vary considerably between each club and each area, and are shaped by the needs of that community as well 

as the makeup of the club members. By this I don’t mean the amount of lipstick or powder they wear, but by their age, interests, and 

physical ability.  

For example, members of the Wanaka and Districts have been planting trees in the playground of a new primary school in their area, 

whereas Wyndham Pioneer members have been busily knitting for babies in the neo-natal unit at Southland Hospital.  

Both of these projects are extremely worthy, yet what is possible by one club isn’t necessarily what the other would choose to do. 

However no matter what or how your Club is able to support your community, everything you do comes under the Lions’ motto of 

‘We Serve”. 

 

And remember, we do this because kindness matters. 

As always, I remain yours in Lions 

Pam Fiveash 

Vice District Governor 

Phone: 027 543 9094 anytime, or  

Email: 202f.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

 

Ngaire’s 

very clever 

son made 

me and the 

202F sign. 
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Grants Update: 

 

Just as we thought we had navigated through Covid-19 and returned to normal we are once again struck with closures 

and restrictions in our venues. 

 

The inability to trade will mean a difficult year for us all, but The Lion Foundation will continue to distribute funds whilst 

we can. Please be realistic in your applications and expectations, venue closures for the initial 7 weeks and now         

another 2 weeks will result in a dramatic reduction in our ability to generate revenue and the return to the community. 

 

We are extremely proud that we have been able to support many causes throughout the last few months, some            

examples of which you can see in this newsletter. Please keep in touch with the Grants Team and The Lion Foundation 

in general through our website and Facebook page. 

 

Tom Smith – Grants Manager 

Please don't feel lost! 

  

As you continue to work hard to support your organisations through these uncertain times, The Lion Foundation would 
like to help and provide guidance.  
 
It can be confusing negotiating your way through the many funding applications for different grant giving organisations. 
Remember you are not alone, like the team of 5 million working together against Covid-19, we are here for each other 
to help complete these applications.  
 
The Lion Foundation is launching a suite of Funding Workshops. These workshops will cover the main criteria to apply 
for funding, what we need (and don't need) with your application and sector specific FAQs. 
 
Workshops are available online via Zoom, the following webinars are scheduled: 

 
Thursday 27th September 10:30am Auckland  
Thursday 3rd September 1:30pm All /General  
Tuesday 22nd September 1:30pm Sports/Health  
Tuesday 13th October 1:30pm Community / Arts  
Thursday 29th October 10:30am Education / Religious and Other  
 
 
Register by clicking the links above, or on our Facebook page. Participants are limited to 25 per session, so register to 
guarantee your space. We look forward to seeing you there. 

https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=9ad4840baa&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=442fb7c39a&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=61d6311a85&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=f58250d5c5&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=6b15517521&e=9163828be5
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202F Multi- media and Promotion and Public Relations 

 
District Governor Sue Fleury has asked me to be the District Media person. 

The positions is to help manage the District Facebook and media publications 

I encourage Clubs to have their own Social media pages to promote service to the community 

and communicate with club members. Also, to continue sending to our District Southern Flyer 

any photos and stories for the 2 x weekly publication. We have the Lion magazine that appears 

at club meetings as well as online editions, Clubs can also promote their Service in these. If 

you need any help with promotion please contact me on 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz or 

0272811803. 

District Awards  

We have had a challenging time in the past 6 months in many ways. One impact we have had 

with Covid is on the District awards with many days being cancelled which would have earned 

club points towards District Awards. 

But we will look to the future. Now the Lions year 2019-2020 is finished clubs can start to 

think about entering the 202F District Community Service award. 

This award is for the best Community service project. It matters not, how big or small but the 

inclusion of as many club members involved in promoting, producing and overall impact of 

the service project on the community. If clubs service project is chosen as the District Winner, 

the entry goes onto the Multiple District Ron Usmar for Community Service award to be         

presented at the Multiple District Convention. The Multiple District also has a Top Service 

Club award which is newly introduced and GST Allan Fluery has more information on this. 

Grassroots Electronic Bulletin award- 2 copies of 2 different months bulletins posted to me 

by 30th October 2020. Always good if there are links, videos and movement in this award. 

Ian Mathieson Bulletin Award- for the hard copy bulletin . Both awards must be informative 

with Local, National and International news. Interesting articles and preferable some photos. 

Attractively set out and most of all a good read. 

PDG Barbara Sharpe Environmental Photo contest 

Get your camera out and send those photos relating to weather, animal life, landscape, and 

Plant life. Must be from this District area 

Quiet Achiever award- Do you have that Lion in your club who works away tirelessly in the 

background, who keeps different areas of the club working like a well-oiled clock. Then  

Nominate them for this award. Please send a letter addressed to the District Governor giving 

their name and why your club thinks they should be recognised. 

Closing dates for the above awards is the 30th October 2020 

 

I will be sending out to clubs the information on how to enter the District awards. 

Any queries contact 

PDG Wendy Goodwin 

 mobile: 0272811803 

202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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A Big Thank you from Simone 

Grateful thanks to anyone who can came Sunday 30th August, even for an hour or so.  There was afternoon tea             

supplied for everyone, but could those who have them, please bring their own hot water in a flask? I have about 6 of 

them, but having your own will make sure you don’t miss out on a nice, hot cuppa  
 

People will be divided up into small teams of 2-4 people and work in different areas on a range of tasks from some 

chainsawing, managing a burn pile, cutting back the box-hedging in front of the house-area, cutting back and           

blackberry / gorse etc from the tracks and paths, leaf blowing/raking/sweeping and marking out ‘out-of-bounds’ areas 

like the house. 

 

We also need to mount a ‘keep off’ sign in front of the Malthouse – so if anyone has some nails and a hammer / 

screws etc and can dig a hole etc for the sign, I’d be SO grateful. 

Thank you again Lions, 

Simone  

Editor is Proud of her eldest daughter 

She made this cake for the 

Bank to raffle off for  

Daffodil Day 

 

 

How about this cake which 

was ordered 

 for a young boy 

For his birthday by his 

Mother. 

 

THE SEAWARD BUSH BRANCH LINE -                                                     

INVERCARGILL- TOKANUI RAILWAY 1886-1966  

by ALEX GLENNIE 

Toi Tois Tokanui Lions Club along with Alex Glennie are involved in            

producing this book. Over 280 pages full of colour photographs, documents 

and printed matter on the history of the railway.  

The book launch is Saturday 17 October 2020, 2pm at the Tokanui Hall, 

if you would like to attend please RSVP by 30th September 2020.  

Books will be available to purchase on the day. Pre-orders are being taken 

$59.95 + postage & packaging. To place an order or RSVP to the book 

launch please email toklions@yahoo.com or text 0272135657, please leave 

your name, address, email address and contact phone number.  

mailto:toklions@yahoo.com
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CoVid19-Lions Lead! Wigram Skies Lions are available to help. 

At Wigram Skies Lions Club we believe that ‘Lions lead‘. We have already donated all the profits from our event car parking jobs 

over summer to the Hallswell/Hoon Hay branch of St Vincent de Paul to help locals who may not be able to access sufficient             

government assistance. We have also helped locals with shopping, delivering medications and caring calls. We know that even at 

Alert Level 1 there will be locals who still need to isolate themselves for their safety or will be needing help and we are ready to help 

where-ever we can.    

Lions ārahi, he waka eke noa!  (Lions Lead, we are all in this together) 

(I never know from day to day what is going to land in my email box. Thank you for sharing -Ed 202F) 

Winton Central Southland 

We look forward to welcoming our 2nd DG Jerry along to our August meeting on Thursday evening at Glenys’ home. We will have 

some children’s slippers made to bring along to give to the Dipton school children. Don’t forget to bring a bottle/pottle wrapped for 

auctioning off on the night.   

Dead Penguins - who knew?  

Did you ever wonder why there are no dead penguins on the ice in Antarctica?  Where do they all go?  

Wonder no more!  It is a known fact that the penguin is a very ritualistic bird and lives an extremely ordered and complex-

life.           Penguins are extremely committed to their family and will mate for life, as well as maintain a form of compassionate  

contact with their offspring throughout the remainder of their life. 

If a penguin is found dead on the ice surface, other members of the family and their social circle have been known to dig holes in the 

ice, using only their vestigial wings and beaks, until the hole is deep enough for the dead bird to be rolled into, and buried. 

After packing the ice back in the hole, the male penguins then gather in a circle around the fresh grave and sing: 

"Freeze a jolly good fellow." 

"Freeze a jolly good fellow."  

Well done Flora, love it. 

Gore Pakeke 
  

 

 At July meeting PRESENTATION  By President Lion Fay 

Graves of CHEVRONS: to Lion Trevor McCall  and CENTENNIAL 

BADGES: Lions: Wes Gentle, David Stark, Tom Osborne and 

Doug Smith and  INDUCTION OF LION Daphne Dixey as 

President by VDG Lion Pam Fiveash                                                                                                        

     

STOP PRESS 

  

Our Booksale to be held 27th to 29th           

August 

 has been delayed until the 24th 25th 26th 

September 

 when we hope covid 19 will not be affecting  

gatherings or the well being of people. 

35TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 

to be held at 3rd September Tea Meeting 
 

A Special Invitation is extended to 

All ex members and widows 

To join us to celebrate the years of service 

undertaken by Club members and              

supporters. 

Meal, Table drinks and Bar drinks to be paid for by club. 

Speaker to be a representative from Borland Lodge. 

At the July meeting we finalised arrangements for our 
35th (coral/jade) anniversary in September. Please let 
any former members and wives know that they are       
invited to join us.Fay is organising a quilt raffle ($2 a 
ticket). Bev Smith made a beautiful quilt during lockdown 
and has kindly given it to us. Thank you, Bev. 
OF LION Daphne Dixey as President by VDG Lion Pam 

Fiveash 
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Riverton                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Lamb Competition social night coming up.                                                                                                                                               

House demolition discussed, go from 10.00am to 4.00pm bring your own lunch may have a BBQ on site that could be used?               

Xmas Gourmet Raffle sales venue has been booked for December, items to be collected at  October and November meetings.       

Duck race to be run Easter 2021. Ladies event being looked into.                                                                                                             

House available with wood suitable for kindling. Gus Guise is still collecting old car batteries etc.                                                          

August guest speaker Amanda Sommerfield from Hospice Southland speaking about the Euthanasia bill. 

Invercargill Host                                                                                                                                                                                           
It was a close vote at our meeting, but we have decided that the funds from this years Magic Show will be going to the Southland 

Charity Hospital which will be something new for Southland. It will be interesting this year to see how the Magic Show pans out and 

what the impact of Covid 19 is going to have on how many donations etc. that we receive 

Now for a Interesting Fact 

Why...... 

Do men's clothes have buttons on the right while women's clothes have buttons on the left? 

When buttons were invented, they were very expensive and worn primarily by the rich. Since most people are right-handed, it is     

easier to push buttons on the right through holes on the left 

. Because wealthy women were dressed by maids, dressmakers put the buttons on the maid's right! And that's where women's buttons 

have remained since. 

Cromwell 

Light up Winter Evening 18 July 20 - Balloons glow in the sky above our food van The cooks - Tony S, Garry M, Trevor H & Kirk 

D had a steady queue waiting for their creations. 3,500 – 4,000 people attended. 

 12-Sept-20 Lakeside clean-up 9:00am – 12:00pm 

 20-Sept-20 Combined Cromwell Service Clubs BBQ. 

 25-Oct-20 Cromwell Fireworks & Street Party - Catering 

It was a very chilly day for the annual mystery garage sale recently and thus the numbers out looking for bargains were well down on 

normal numbers. We had a good number of garage sales and therefore did raise some money for the Cromwell Youth Trust in         

conjunction with the Rotary Book sale. That same night we cranked up number 1 caravan and served hot dogs and chips at the           

annual Light up Winter event. This is the first time we have been invited to the event and we sold enough hotdogs and chips to          

encourage us back next year. We had a very productive day on Saturday 25th July with a team at Old Cromwell gardens working on 

the outline of the new walkway, which is taking shape due to Edgar’s digger and Pete’s well organised chain gang. At the same time 

Andy A. and his team were working through the first 16 pages of the updated constitution and at subsequent meetings have pro-

gressed through the first draft of a revised constitution 

 

Lochie Win is Lion Luke’s son, he is 6 years old and going to ski for 40 days over the winter at 

Cardrona Alpine Resort to raise money for the Cancer Society and to celebrate the skifield’s 

40th birthday. When Lochie was asked how much he wants to raise for the Cancer Society he 

said a trillion dollars. “A few years ago my mum got cancer and the Cancer Society helped my 

mum beat it and this is my way of saying thank you for helping my mum and other people’s 

mum’s and dad’s.” Day 22 of Lachie’s 40 days was on 9 August 2020  

Please donate to Lachie’s fundraiser at: https://givealittle.co.nz/fundraiser/lochies-40-days-

skiing-for-cardronas-40th-to-raise 

Riversdale                                                                                                                                         
Guest speaker at August tea meeting was Jeff Grant Speaking about his recent time in England, 

and his involvement working with Brexit, etc...                                                                                   

Vice District Governor for 202F Pam Fiveash is visiting the Club on 22 September.                                        

Letter from Diners Club asking us to join them on 27 October at the Croydon Lodge at 6.30pm 

for dinner and speaker. Ian Taylor from Dunedin to speak, - at cost of $35. Barry suggested we make this our Tea Meeting for           

October, as it clashed with our Monthly Meeting. 
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30 June 2020 

31st August 
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West Otago                                                                                                                                           
The major event in the last month has been the Hay & Baleage Competition run in conjunction with the A&P.  

This was extremely successful with just over 30k being raised to go back to non profit organisations in our community.  

A huge thank you to all of our sponsors for their support and farmers for their donations of hay & baleage. Also to all the people 

from the Lions Club and A&P who helped run this  competition. 

Bruce Dickinson was the overall winner this year.  

The recipients for the money this year are the Tapanui  Squash Club, TWO’s Promotions and the Tapanui School PTA.                          

A representative from each of these organisations will be present at this months Tea Meeting to receive the funds.                               

Fleur Barker (A & P President) is also attending our tea meeting. Please make them feel welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Makarewa 
 Firewood.  With two types of firewood blocks available, 

Pine is $70 per bin and Blue Gum $80 per bin.  

Leo  Club   Club Treasurer Wilson Ludlow, represented the 

Leo Club at the Presidents Dinner on Sunday 2nd. August.. 

LEO Club BBQ   A Buy – a – Brick BBQ, at $2 , was held 

at the school and raised funds for the Southland Charity 

Hospital  

 

 30 October 

30 November  

 
31 December 

 31 January 
 29 February 

31 March  

31 July 
1291 

 30 April 

31 May 
 

30 June    

 

Waihopai City 

We talked about a “Book Sale” and will finalise this idea next month. We were very                                                                                  

lucky to have many brand new (but old) books donated that are mostly local history.                                                                                  

These books are overruns and should sell for very good money.                                                                                                                   

On Tuesday 1st September we are having a club visit to Waikiwi Lions 

Maniototo 

Hospital hedges – a successful working bee was held. 

Lamb competition – Money raised, $8000.00 to be donated to the Otago Rescue 

Helicopter Trust.  The club has sent 125 pairs of used spectacles to the Christchurch-

based organisers for repair and redistribution around the Pacific.  More have arrived 

since so another package will be arranged and sent some time.  They can be left at 

the radio station or brought to  club night for Eric Swinbourn to collate. 

District Governor Sue Fluery’s attendance at the September 10th tea meeting 

Wyndham Pioneer 

Anyone that is  knitting  a rug for neo natel, could you please have them finished & 

bring to the next meeting in August  as we will be giving them to the Neo Natel in 

September. 

Baking for the Wyndham Community Rest Home  is the Townies turn in September. 

Please make a batch of biscuits or a square or loaf .No cream cakes. 
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International Peace Poster Contest 

For over three decades, Lions clubs around the globe have been sponsoring a very special art contest in schools and 

youth groups. Creating peace posters gives children everywhere the chance to express their visions of peace and          

inspire the world through art and creativity. 

Peace Poster Contest Deadlines 

Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate in the International Peace Poster Contest.           

Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

January 15: Kits go on sale from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

October 1: Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

November 15: Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to the                                 

District Governor. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor to send one winning district poster to multiple district council 

chairperson. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor not belonging to a multiple district to send one winning poster 

to the Public Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a club not belonging to a district to send one winning entry to the Public Relations 

Department at International Headquarters. 

December 15: Postmark deadline for the multiple district council chairperson to send one winning poster to the Public 

Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

February 1: International winners notified on or before this date. 
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MATAURA 

Over the last 4 months Mataura lions have been busy with.                                                                                                                             

We had a club visit with Gore River Valley Lions in Gore.                                                                                                                                    

We paid for a ambulance ride for a local man.                                                                                                                                       

Club donated firewood to a Mataura family.                                                                                                                                            

The club gave a donation  to Borland Lodge.                                                                                                                                                       

We are busy doing our annual manure drive this coming Month.                                                                                                                                              

Club members are looking forward to the warmer weather. 

GORE RIVER VALLEY 

Upcoming Events 

Rhododendron Day – 18 October  

Home Show – November  

Toot for Tucker - December  

Well what a busy way to step into the role of Projects....made super 

easy by Super amazing people. Cheeserolls flying off the tables 890 

doz. Judy G leadership and skill had us well organised. At huge job 

became simple and easy. Well done ladies and Gents. Raising over 

$6000.  (Wow , well done) 

P.S. please get a $$$ in to Arlene asap. Please bring along to the meeting something for the Sales Table. It can be anything from your 

garden or pantry, a magazine or book you have finished with or just something you don’t want or need anymore. The proceeds help 

subsidise our annual subs                                                                                                                                                                       

OWAKA                 Owaka Lions Club Combined with Toi Toi Lions. Tea Meeting  ON17/08/20 

Guest Speaker: Alex Glennie, Toi Tois Lions ,had Written book on history of southern branch railway to Tokanui 

Book launch at Tokanui Hall 17 October at 2pmvOwaka Lions could sell some copies of the book if desired  

Prostrate Cancer Awareness  social event at Keith McNab’s, Friday 11 September  

Bring a mate to make it a bigger event 

Lions Owaka branded shirts arrived 

Small crew splitting firewood last Friday, need somewhere better to dry split wood. 

Preparation of Catlins Medical Centre for repainting and the Working Bee was held on 15 August at 1pm 
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I received this pattern from  

Health Promotion and Policy 

Manager | Age Concern New 

Zealand Dept.  
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LOCKDOWN 
Everyone PLEASE be careful because people are going crazy from being locked down at home! 

I was just talking about this with the microwave and the toaster while drinking my coffee, and we all agreed that things are getting 

bad. 

I didn’t mention any of this to the washing machine, because she puts a different spin on EVERYTHING!! Certainly couldn’t share 

with the fridge, cause he’s been acting cold and distant! 

In the end, the iron straightened me out! She said the situation isn’t all that pressing and all the wrinkles will soon get ironed out! 

The vacuum, however, was very unsympathetic…told me to just suck it up buttercup! But the fan was VERY optimistic and gave me 

hope that it will all blow over soon! 

The toilet looked a bit flushed but didn’t say anything when I asked its opinion, but the front door said I was becoming unhinged and 

the doorknob told me to get a grip!! You can just about guess what the curtains told me: they told me to “pull myself together!” 

We will survive!! 

INVERCARGILL HOST 

 

Wanaka & Districts 

Vice District Governor Pam Fiveash 

will be speaking at our tea meeting 

this month.  

We have had a good load of logs 

delivered to Ashley Blair's yard so 

will need to start cutting & splitting 

over the next few months.  

The bike group are sharing some 

great shots of their adventures 

around the District.  

Also at some stage in the next couple 

of months we would like to go over 

to Mou Waho Island for a working 

bee & social time.  

There was a good turnout Saturday 

20 August. The guys cut and split a 

lot of the wood that was delivered to 

Ashley’s it is good wood and it is 

easy to deal to it.  

Building Children’s Playhouses out 

of Pallets. Options here are to sell 

them individually or raffle them. 

Raffling brings out people’s              

generosity, so there is the potential to 

make a lot of money around Xmas 

time.  

Holy Family School keen to attend a 

meeting to bring us up to date with 

their school wide ski program. 
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Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age  

Cromwell Lake Dunstan    

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra     

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts      

Omakau Districts (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke  
  Zone 3 

Clinton     

Clutha Valley                               

Lawrence     

Owaka                                                      

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago 

Balclutha  (please share some club news) 
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden       

Mossburn & Districts  (please share some club news )            

Mossburn Nth Southland  (Please share some club news)  

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                           

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui    

Gore Host  (Please share some club news)                                        

Gore Pakeke                                                                        

Gore River Valley   

Mataura   (thank you for the club news)  

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham  (Please share some club news)  

Wyndham Pioneer  
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps     
Otautau      

Riverton             

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                                                     

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central       

Invercargill Host                                                                                      

Stewart Island       

Waihopai City        

Waikiwi          

Southland Girls High Leos   

  

= Article  received 

= Bulletin received 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 

Everyone PLEASE be careful because people are going 

crazy from being locked down at home! 

I was just talking about this with the microwave and the 

toaster while drinking my coffee, and we all agreed that 

things are getting bad. I didn’t mention any of this to the 

washing machine, because she puts a different spin on 

EVERYTHING!! Certainly couldn’t share with the 

fridge, cause he’s been acting cold and distant! 

In the end, the iron straightened me out! She said the 

situation isn’t all that pressing and all the wrinkles will 

soon get ironed out! 

The vacuum, however, was very unsympathetic…told me 

to just suck it up buttercup! But the fan was VERY     

optimistic and gave me hope that it will all blow over 

soon! 

The toilet looked a bit flushed but didn’t say anything 

when I asked its opinion, but the front door said I was 

becoming unhinged and the doorknob told me to get a 

grip!! You can just about guess what the curtains told me: 

they told me to “pull myself together!” 

We will survive!! 

Can you see what it says in this fantastic piece 

Of work 

If you can not, it says 

202F Lions. 

Thank you Ngaire for letting me share this. 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  158 
Sunday 13th September 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

